
 

 

Keeping you well 

on the ward 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) 

Information for patients, carers and 

families  
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Please contact the team or ward for more  

information or ask to speak to your 

Care Co-ordinator. 

 

You can find more information by visiting  

www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19   



 

 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) 

Coronavirus disease (COVID-19) is an infectious disease 

caused by a newly discovered coronavirus. The best way to 

prevent and slow down transmission is to be well informed 

about the COVID-19 virus and how it spreads to protect yourself 

and others from infection. 

Keeping you well on the ward 

We want to ensure that we care for you to the best of our ability 

during this uncertain time. We thought it would be helpful for you 

to understand what it will be like whilst you are an inpatient.  

What will be different on the ward 

 You will see staff washing their hands more frequently,   

using soap and water 

 Staff may have to wear gloves, aprons, masks and head         

coverings when caring for you or other patients  

 If you are poorly you may be asked to move into a        

separate part of the ward to be cared for away from other      

patients 

 Staff will need to do physical observations or check on you 

more regularly 

 Staff are there to support you, however they may take a  

little longer than usual to do things 

 

 

 Regular activities on the ward may change and this may 

include arrangements at mealtimes. Staff will explain this 

to you 

 You may see different staff working on the ward. 

Patients - what you can do to help 

 It is important you stand two metres or three steps away 

from other people on the ward 

 When you cough or sneeze please use a tissue to cover 

your mouth and nose then throw this in the bin. If you don’t 

have a tissue use your sleeve not your hands. Please 

wash your hands afterwards 

 Washing your hands more than usual for 20 seconds with 

soap and water is very important 

 Use hand sanitiser to keep your hands clean 

 Do not touch your eyes, nose or mouth if your hands are 

not clean 

 You will be encouraged not to share your belongings with 

others 

 You will be asked to keep in touch with people as much as 

possible by telephone or e-mail. 

 We understand that visitors are important to people who 

are in hospital. However we also have to think about 

everyone’s safety during this pandemic. COVID-19 is 

highly infectious and we have had to change how we carry 

out visiting times to limit the possibility of infection.  in line 

with other NHS trusts that offer mental health services, we 

have decided to cease all visiting to inpatient services 

Most importantly, if you start to feel unwell please 

make sure you tell a member of staff. 

If you have a dry cough or feel hot or breathless, 

please tell someone. 


